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Dear First Presbyterian Church Family: 

We continue our 150th Anniversary Celebration with another memory, this one from Dr. Robin 
Koozer reflecting on the gift of music, particularly during funerals and memorial services.   

As a reminder, we invite you to submit your memories to be published in the newsletter.  
Please include the year or date of the event being described, your name, and any photos you may 
have.  Memories can also be published anonymously if desired. Mary Seiler has graciously agreed to 
collect and help us curate these memories, so please contact her via email at marycseiler@gmail.com 
or give her a call. 

Enjoy this memory of the beloved saints who have come before us! 
 
Your Servant in Christ, 
Pastor Greg 
 

 

Wonderful memories of the Saints who preceded us! 

When I recall some of my special memories of First Presbyterian Church, I remember many 
opportunities making music and after doing so, considering the significant impact of that music in 
worship.  Many of those memories relate to specific anthems sung by the Chancel Choir; or to special 
holiday (Christmas and Lenten) cantatas with instrumentalists, soloists, narrators, and 
congregational participation; and believe it or not, funeral and memorial services. 

Over the years, I have been honored to provide special music for memorial and funeral services 
of church members (including many personal and family friends and choir members.)  Often, when I 
hear a certain hymn or a solo, I recall the memorial service(s) where that hymn was sung.  Many 
times, a fond memory of the deceased fills my mind; or I recall the place in the choir loft (or in the 
Sanctuary) the departed sat.  Sometimes, I can envision the facial expression I would receive when 
seated in the choir loft from the person after the choir’s anthem or the joy I witnessed as they shared 
singing congregational hymns.   Needless to say, I feel very fortunate to have this “mental scrapbook” 
of these wonderful people! 

Many people may consider this remembrance unusual and somewhat morbid.  My intent is 
anything but that!  The power of music in providing comfort to a grieving family and in my case, to 
our church members is especially profound.  Whether it be the Malotte “Lord’s Prayer,” or “Amazing 
Grace”, or “Lead On, O King Eternal”, or “When the Saints Go Marching In”, or “Be Thou My Vision” 
or “Come, Come, Ye Saints”, or “What a Wonderful World”, music has fulfilled its purpose and was 
integral to worshipful celebrations and remembrances.  Melody, harmony, poetry, singing, 
composing, and performing are God-given gifts.  Being called to use those talents with meaning and 
spirituality in service to the Creator’s kingdom is also a gift from God…I have been blessed. 
 
Robin R. Koozer 
March 21, 2023 
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Langenberg Lesson Applications for Spring 2023 are now available. 
Parent(s) of students in grades 1-12 may apply for up to $250 per semester to offset the cost of private 
music instruction.  Applicable areas of study include piano, voice, guitar, or any band/orchestral 
instrument. Grants are limited to one per child. Parent(s) must be members of First Presbyterian 
Church and students must be active participants in the church choir/music program. Although grants 
are renewable, parents MUST RE-APPLY EACH SEMESTER. 
Applications are available in the church office or on the church website and are DUE APRIL 1, 2023 

 

 

Sunday 3/26 8:30am Contemplative Communion Service  Chapel 

 9:15am Confirmation/Sunday School  Various 

 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10:30am Traditional Worship Service Sanctuary/Radio/Facebook 

 11:30am-12pm HAW Store Open Narthex 

 5-7pm Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group various 

 Living History Event 
5pm- Soup Supper (Fellowship Hall) 

6pm- Program (Sanctuary) 
Monday 3/27 11am Bernice Rakestraw Memorial Service Chapel 

 1-3pm First Presbyterian Pickleball PEACE Center Gym 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 

Tuesday 3/28 10-11am Staff Meeting In-person 

 11am-7pm Red Cross Bloodmobile Fellowship Hall 

 11:45am Habitat for Humanity Board  

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

Wednesday 
3/29 

11:55am Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 5-6:45pm PreK-5th grade WNL Various 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm  Chancel Bells Bell Room 

 6:30pm-9pm Woodcarvers Meet basement 

Thursday 3/30 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

Friday 3/31 10am-12pm Mahjong Ladies  Room 111 

Saturday 4/1  Langenberg Lesson Applications Due 
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EASTER LILIES 2023 

Easter Lilies are $12 each. Monies raised above the cost will be 

donated to “A Joyful Noise.” 

Lily in memory of __________________________________________ 

Lily in honor of_____________________________________________ 

Given by________________________________________________________________ 

    

I will take my Lily home after the Easter Sunday services:   ☐ Yes         ☐ No 

I will leave my Lily at the church:                                               ☐ Yes         ☐ No 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Sunday 4/2 8:30am Contemplative Communion 
Service 

Chapel 

 9:15am Confirmation/Sunday School various 

 10am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 10:30am Palm Sunday Service Sanctuary/Facebook/Radio 

 11:30am HAW Store Open Narthex 

 5-7pm Jr. High/Sr. High Youth Group various 

Monday 4/3 1-3pm First Presbyterian Pickleball PEACE Center Gym 

 6-8pm Holy Week Prayer Event Fellowship Hall 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance  PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-9pm Chorus of the Plains Rehearsal Choir Room 

Tuesday 4/4 10-11am Staff Meeting In-person 

 12pm Bible Study Anderson Room 

 5:30pm WAM Meeting Anderson 

 7pm CCC Dog Obedience PEACE NE Classroom 

Wednesday 
4/5 

11-
11:45AM 

PW Coord Team  Library 

 11:45am-
1:30pm 

PW Program and Luncheon Fellowship Hall 

 11:55am Noonday Book Club Sbbrooks52@gmail.com 

 5-6:45pm PreK-5th grade WNL Various 

 6:45pm Chancel Choir Choir Room 

 7:30pm Chancel Bells Bell Room 

 6:30pm Woodcarvers Basement 

Thursday 4/6 12:30pm Dulcimer Lydia Room 

 6-8pm Mexican Folkloric Dance PEACE NE Classroom 

 7-8pm Cub Scouts Scout Room 

 7pm Maundy Thursday Service Sanctuary 

Friday 4/7 10am Mahjong Ladies Room 111 

 7pm Good Friday Service Sanctuary 

 8pm Prayer Vigil Begins Chapel or at home 

Saturday 4/8 all day Prayer Vigil Chapel or at home 

Sunday 4/9  Easter  

 8am Prayer Vigil Ends  

 8:30am Easter Sunday Service Sanctuary 

 10:30am Easter Sunday Service Sanctuary/Facebook/Radio 
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April Ushers 

April Ushers 10:30am- Captain- Duane Huber, Steve Illingworth, 

Daveta Brader, Lois Hafer, Dick Brader 

 

 

 



April Greeters 

APRIL MEMORIAL ROOM MEMORIAL ROOM NARTHEX 

Palm Sunday   2 Teresa Luther   Lois & John Meeske 

Easter 8:30a  Help Needed   Melissa Davis 

  Easter 10:30a   Kay Georgiana Jan Ham Help Needed 

16 Julie Thomsen   Lynne Friedewald & Chuck Shoemaker 

23 Kathy Utter Kim Creech Help Needed 

30 Help Needed   Melissa Davis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 



 



 


